
From: Stephen Baugh 
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 8:43 AM 
To: webposting 
Subject: FW: Application Number LA-RZ-2023.1_LTC 
 
Correspondence re: LA-RZ-2023.1 for the website. 
 
Stephen Baugh 
Island Planner, Local Planning Services 
Islands Trust | T 250-247-2201 
 

From: Brian Pitt   
Sent: Tuesday, February 27, 2024 8:38 AM 
To: Stephen Baugh <sbaugh@islandstrust.bc.ca> 
Subject: Application Number LA-RZ-2023.1_LTC 

 

                                                                                                                                                            

                                                                                                                                                      Feb

ruary 27, 2024 
 

 
Stephen Baugh, 
Planner, Islands Trust 
 

 

 
Dear Mr Baugh 
 
I am writing in support of the application made by Aslan and Tracee Carey for  approval for a dock located in 

Scottie Bay  at Lasqueti Island. Mr and Mrs Carey have constructed a dock which meets all required federal 

environmental standards.  In addition Mr Carey has gone to great lengths to clean up the foreshore and 

intertidal zone of that part of Scottie Bay so that what was once murky water festooned with discarded garbage 

is now clear water over an uncontaminated shore.  This is exemplary stewardship.  Also Mr Carey has 

generously offered his facility as a community access point in case of emergency.  I believe that the due 

diligence in protecting the marine environment in the construction of the dock in question and the community 

spirit which Mr Carey has displayed over the last   several years since he has returned to the island where he 

grew up should be recognized and this application should be approved. 

 

I would like my opinion to be included as support for and form part of the official record regarding application 

number  LA-RZ-2023. 1-LTC 

 

Thank you 

 

Brian Pitt 

Resident. Lasqueti Island, B.C. 

mailto:sbaugh@islandstrust.bc.ca

